MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, JUNE 27, 2017
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, June 27, 2017, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on June 15, 2017 as read.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on June 22, 2017 as read.

Mr. Oneil Malbrough from GIS addressed the board and stated that the Grand Isle needs some type of levee between Landry Lane and the Walnut Pump Station. Water from the last storm caused flooding in neighborhoods. A joint motion was made by the commissioners to authorize T Baker Smith to survey streets and existing levees and give a cost estimate for GIS to review and get back to the board. Mr. Malbrough also stated that he would work out different cost estimates to install breakwaters on Bayou Thunder. 
President Camardelle stated that we need to get our federal, state, local officials, and the Corps to see the design on the Hurricane Protection Levee needs to be updated to include rocks in the design. Rocks will help the levee build sand. We still have money in Capital Outlay to help with designing more breakwaters. We need to be shovel ready with all our permits for more breakwaters so when the money becomes available we can build more segmented breakwaters. We need to build more breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle as well as build levees or raise roads to help with flooding from rain and tropical systems.
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A joint motion was made by the Commissioners of the levee district to deny access to Elmer’s Island using motorized vehicles.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:08 p.m.
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